FISCAL NOTE

	Ordinance/Motion No.
2006-XXXX

	Title:
Solid Waste Disposal Fees  2008 - 2010

	Affected Agency and/or Agencies
Solid Waste Division (SWD)

	Note Prepared by:
Theresa Jennings, Division Director, Solid Waste Division

	Note Reviewed by:
Krista Camenzind, Budget Analyst, Office of Management and Budget

	
Impact of the above legislation on the fiscal affairs of King County is estimated to be:  

	
Revenue to:

	Fund Title
	Fund Code
	Revenue

Source
	1st Year 

2008
	2nd Year
  2009
	3rd Year

2010

	Solid Waste Division
	4040
	34371 - Disposal Fees 
	$13,141,288 
	$13,516,488 
	$13,947,138 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
TOTAL
	
	
	$13,141,288
	$13,516,488 
	$13,947,138 

	
Expenditures from:

	Fund Title
	Fund

Code
	Department
	1st Year 

2008
	2nd Year

2009
	3rd Year

2010

	Solid Waste Division
	4040
	Solid Waste Division

(0720)
	$197,119
	$202,747
	$209,207

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
TOTAL
	
	
	$197,119
	$202,747
	$209,207

	
Expenditures by Categories:

	
	1st

Year
	2nd

Year
	3rd

Year

	Salaries & Benefits
	0
	0
	0

	Supplies and Services
	0
	0
	0

	Capital Outlay
	0
	0
	0

	Other – B&O Tax, Account 53809
	$197,119
	$202,747
	$209,207

	
	
	
	

	
TOTAL
	$197,119
	$202,747
	$209,207


Footnotes:
This proposal would allow the Solid Waste Division to increase disposal fees for the three-year period from 2008 to 2010.  The Solid Waste Division has not had increased rates to the majority of fees since the current rate went into effect on January 1, 1999.  All proposed rate increases would be implemented on January 1, 2008 if adopted.   Despite proposed increases, King County’s fee will remain among the lowest in the region.
Revenues:   
Under the proposal, the Basic Fee for disposal of municipal solid waste would increase from $82.50 to $95.00 per ton the Regional Direct Fee would increase from $69.50 to $80.00 per ton, the Yard Waste Fee from increase from $75.00 to $82.50 per ton, the Special Waste Fee would increase from $132.00 to $145.00 per ton, and the Charitable Fee would increase from $63.50 to $73.25 per entry effective January 1, 2008.  The impact of the proposed increase on the average customer with one-can collection service will be $0.73 per month.

Expenditures:   
Expenditures will increase as a result of new revenues.  B&O taxes, account 53809, will be impacted by $197,119, $202,747, and $209,207 in 2008, 2009, and 2010 respectively.
